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North Va. Beach Civic League






      


Fletcher Bryant©
Post Office Box 1676


                                                         
 Email:   info@ nvbcl.org             
Virginia Beach, VA  23451  


      OCTOBER 2007                      
UPCOMING MEETING DATES

                                *General Membership*                        Board of Directors
                                        October 16, 2007                          December 11, 2007

                                        January 15, 2008                           March 11, 2008
                                          April 15, 2008                               June 10, 2008

                                          July 15, 2008                             September 9, 2008

                                       October 21, 2008                          December 9, 2008

*General meetings are now set on the 3rd Tuesday of the month.*
Board meetings will remain on the 2nd Tuesday of the month.  All meetings begin at 7:30 p.m. in the ARE library auditorium at 67th Street and Atlantic Avenue.  Please mark your calendars now and plan on attending.  We hope to see you there.
A NOTE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT:
At our recent September 11th Board of Directors meeting, there was such a plethora of diverse issues to discuss that our entire meeting was devoted to just that.  It occurred to us that we have so much going on here at the North End that in lieu of a speaker, we would have a regular general membership meeting to bring everyone up to speed.  

It has been a fast two years since the current slate of officers and directors began serving their respective terms and much has been accomplished, yet there is still so much more work to be done.  David Grochmal, chairman of the Nominating Committee will be bringing forth a recommendation to the membership for the next two-year term of officers and directors, that will begin serving in January, 2008.  We’ll need your vote of confidence and presence at the meeting to install the new slate.

In addition to the election of a new executive board, plan on hearing updates on a multitude of topics to include the 79th Street outfall, the Beaches & Waterways Commission recommendations on dune encroachments, updates on issues pertaining to the Wyndham Hotel and the Cavalier Hotel, as well as our committee reports.

We will also have a discussion on parking at the North End, the use of “No Parking” signs by our residents and the proper procedure to follow with Permits & Inspections for driveway aprons in the City right of way.  It should be a very informative meeting as we wrap up 2007.

We look forward to your attendance at our October 16, 2007 general membership meeting.






John W. Wilson, Jr.







President, North Virginia Beach Civic League
HIGHLIGHTS FROM SEPTEMBER 11, 2007 BOARD MEETING:
Zoning:   Billy Almond reported that the NVBCL Zoning Review Committee continues to monitor development in our neighborhood.  Variance requests continue to come in at a rate of 1-2 residences per month.  The R5R initiative that the NVBCL General Membership was briefed on in April continues to move forward but at a very slow pace.  The builder group from the Chesapeake Bay side civic league areas has retained a land-use attorney and plans to oppose our effort.  Their group met with the Planning Commission R5R subcommittee and planning staff in June and expressed their concerns.  The initiative has sat dormant for the majority of the summer due to more pressing needs with the Planning Commission.  The revised text of the compromised R5R Amendment language is due to us in the near future.  We will review this language and request a meeting with the Planning Commission R5R subcommittee and planning staff to express our concerns.  Should this process move forward in a timely manner, then the NVBCL will bring the revised language back to the full general membership at the October 16th meeting for review and vote.  If the revisions cannot be presented at that meeting then a special meeting will be called to address the R5R issue.
Storm Water Outfalls:    Ron Pearson reported that the City has contracted to repair the line access covers for the 42nd Street storm water outfall (12 in all).  The contractor is expected to start in October by bringing a trestle onto the beach at 57th Street, then dragging it down to 42nd Street.  Project is expected to last up to 12 months.  The City also expects  a November start date on the 79th Street outfall.  This 18 month project will be mostly off-shore, although they will come across the beach and dune to connect the outfall to the existing pipe at the end of 79th Street.  Atlantic Avenue and most of 79th Street should not be impacted (although there will be extensive construction traffic).  Additionally, the City expects to request bids on the 61st Street pump station next July with an expected Fall 2008 start date.
Private Beach Access – Dune Encroachment Issue:   Due to several requests for private beach access in Croatan, the Beaches & Waterways Commission drafted a proposed city policy (subject to City Council approval).  The policy says all adjacent property owners and the civic league would be notified and their input must be considered.  Approved requests would allow a four foot wide walkway (three feet above the sand) out to 15 feet landward of the crest of the primary dune where a 10 feet by 10 feet platform could be built (up to four feet above the sand).  The NVBCL is on record as opposing private beach accesses in our neighborhood.
Beach Entryway Beautification:   The Board of Directors of the NVBCL has authorized a 2007 pilot program to improve the beach entryways on the  numbered streets.  This program is currently limited to the first four streets applicants ($2,000).  Whenever a group of residents has raised at least $500 and submitted a City approved landscaping plan for a particular numbered street beach entryway, the NVBCL will contribute $500 toward that effort.  The NVBCL will provide a list of possible “small” private landscapers and a list of salt tolerant plants.  While the City will not provide any additional funding, the Administrator of Parks and Recreations Landscape Services Division will provide “quick-fast” review/approval to landscape this portion of City property.  Landscape plans can be basically a sketch of the area, a list of materials, and a plan (who and when) to install and maintain (weeding and watering responsibilities).  So far, residents of 52nd, 55th and 67th Streets have raised the minimum funds and are being considered.
67th Beach Club:   Thelma Drake’s representative recently reported that the Navy is discussing the possibility of putting beach cottages where the Navy beach club sits today, possibly 12 cottages on stilts like the ones at Ft. Story.  Supposedly, they will hold a “town hall” meeting about it in the near future.
NEWS YOU NEED TO KNOW:
DID YOU KNOW?

As part of the City’s upgrade to our storm water management system, Arctic Avenue will be closed between 25th and 28th Streets for up to 24 months while a new underground system is installed.  All traffic will be diverted north/south down either Pacific or Baltic Avenue during this construction period.

TAKE A TRIP DOWN MEMORY LANE

A presentation of the NVBCL Archive will be held on October 20th and 21st at the Old Coast Guard Station on 25th Street and Atlantic Avenue.  The show features a privileged peek at vintage photos and stories representing over 100 years of North End history, including architecture, characters, memories and images collected mostly from the pioneers who built one of the East Coast’s most sought after neighborhoods.  The show will be available for public view between 12:00-5:00 p.m. on Saturday and 2:00-5:00 p.m. on Sunday, with an opening reception to be held on Saturday evening at 5:00 p.m.  Free parking is available on 25th Street.

THE CAVALIER HOTEL
In response to NVBCL’s request John Uhrin recently contacted Dan Batchelor,  general manager at The Cavalier Hotel, concerning numerous complaints from nearby residents that Cavalier employees are smoking off The Cavalier Hotel’s premises out on 42nd Street in front of and in plain view of our 42nd Street residents.  The employees are also littering the area along 42nd Street where they smoke and eat food.  Mr. Batchelor advised that an onsite designated smoking area will be constructed within the next 60 days.
READY, START, GO!

This year’s Cape Henry Duathlon will be held on November 17th, at Fort Story consisting of a 5K run, 20 mile bike and another 5K run.  The runs will be held within Fort Story but a portion of the bike event will occur along Shore Drive between Fort Story’s East and West Gates.  The City is arranging for the eastbound lanes of Shore Drive to be open to traffic both ways.  Vehicles between 82nd & 89th Street will have to exit through Fort Story.  Landside residents will use the feeder road and exit at 89th Street onto Fort Story, while Oceanside residents will be able to use Atlantic Avenue.  The roads will be effected between 9:00 a.m. and no later than 12:00 noon.  This non-profit organization assists at-risk children and families involved in the Va. Beach J&D Court system. For more information contact Mitch Broudy at 408-9773 or visit their website at www.capehenry.kalerunning.com.

HOW TO CONTACT US


The civic league now has a new centralized mailing address:  P.O. Box 1676, Virginia Beach, VA, 23451.   Please direct all correspondence, including membership dues, to this address.   You can also send us an e-mail at info@nvbcl.org and please be sure to reference the topic in the subject area so it can be promptly directed to the proper individual.  

OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS FOR 2007

Officers

President:      


John Wilson 

444 Goodspeed Road
491-8953      

Vice-President:   

Dave Jester 

200 63rd Street

437-1677

Treasurer & Membership:
Kaye Harris

108 60th Street

425-0883
Executive Vice-President:

Rosanne Adams 
368 River Forest Road 
434-0754

Directors

Zoning:    


Billy Almond 

209 70th Street 

422-9522

Streets. Public Safety & Utilities:   David Grochmal
219-A 68th Street
422-1511

Beaches & Recreation:    
Ron Pearson 

6204 Oceanfront Ave. 
428-6634

Budget, Assessments &Taxes:    
Bob O’Connor

204 52nd Street

428-0902

Beautification:    

Jim Spruance 

200 78th Street 

425-1225

Meetings/Publicity:  

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street 

422-6151

Hospitality:


Mary Gentry 

213 50th Street

328-5412

Area directors

42nd – 49th Streets:   

Kimberly Goold 
311 49th Street

428-7537

50th – 59th Streets:    

Bob O’Connor 

204 52nd Street

428-0902

60th – 69th Streets:    

Buddy Matthews 
217 68th Street

422-6151

70th – 79th Streets:    

Sue Bowser 

223 77th Street

422-5204

80th – 89th Streets:    

Larry Staunton 

212 84th Street

428-1514

Crystal Lake:           

Polly Tuck 

508 Wilder Road
437-8745

Directors at-large








Mark Chase 


111 57th Street 

491-1729

Mary Lee Harris 

216  55th Street 

428-0737

Luke Newcomb 


118 76th Street

428-5446

Cecelia Soscia 


215 68th Street

428-2384
Polly Tuck 


508 Wilder Road
437-8745

Martin Waranch


111  66th Street

491-3343
Holli Wachtmeister 

209 43rd Street

425-7644

Princess Anne Hills Civic League

President:   Scott Beck

452 Goodspeed Road
428-0602
________________________________________________________________________________







          Presort Standard






          U.S. POSTAGE PAID





          Norfolk, VA






          Permit No. 508

NORTH VA. BEACH CIVIC LEAGUE

POST OFFICE BOX 1676

VIRGINIA BEACH, VA    23451





Last Year Dues Paid:   
DON’T FORGET OUR NEW WEBSITE:   WWW.NVBCL.ORG

